Ministry Description

St. Gregory's Senior Citizens Organization was begun in 1987 and has grown to be one of the largest and most active ministries within our parish. The formation of the ministry was designed to provide a forum for adult members of the parish age 55 or more to meet monthly in an atmosphere of religious friendship. On a trial basis, with a spirit of inclusion, we broadened our membership to include all other Christian parishes. Our purpose is to provide our members with meetings, activities and functions, which promotes and fosters friendship, respect of neighbor and a spirit of God's love of us.

Our monthly meetings are normally held in the Ministry Center on the second Monday of the month. Meetings begin at 1:00 pm with a short business meeting, followed by a speaker on a topic of interest or a form of entertainment. Refreshments and social time end the day's activities.

The only times our meetings are not at the Ministry Center is when we have our St. Patrick's Day Party (St. Joseph's Table), Christmas Luncheon and the Summer Picnic. During the year we also have a free ice cream social and pizza party at one of our meetings. And, of course, we have a "dressy" Installation Party for our new officers complete with finger foods and pastries.

The heart of our social activities is our Travel Club. We attend theater shows followed by dinner at a local restaurant; take day trips to points of interest; attend the Philharmonics, athletic events, mystery rides and religious retreats. We also plan 1 or 2 overnight trips a year to special places of interest. We have a bowling league, golf league, Seats Luncheon (Singles Eating Alone Together) and much, much more.

Probably one of the best benefits of being a member of the St. Gregory Senior Citizens Organization is it gives you a platform to meet new people, participate in diversified conversations and broaden your social community. We also participate in supporting parish activities with our talents, treasures and time.

Ministry Mission Statement

In accordance with Article II of our by-laws:

The purpose of the Saint Gregory Senior Citizens [SGSC] organization is to provide its members with activities and enjoyment - social, educational, spiritual, or recreational, and to foster and promote friendship, love, and a spirit of helpfulness.

Membership Qualifications

St. Gregory Senior Citizens Organization always welcomes new members. Any Catholic is eligible to join SGSC Organization, whether a member of St. Gregory or another parish without a senior citizens organization. They must have attained the age of 55, although their spouses which may be younger.

You are invited to join SGSC by contacting one of our officers, by attending any one of our

regular meetings or contacting the membership chairperson. Generally our meetings are held on the second Monday of the month at 1:00 pm in the ministry center. Look in the weekly bulletin for specific dates and times.

Currently our annual dues are \$10 which includes all refreshments and entertainment after our meetings, an ice cream social, a pizza party and a \$2 credit each towards our St. Patrick's Day and Christmas Luncheons.

There are fourteen different active committees that are always looking for volunteers so you can be as active as you wish or just attend the monthly meetings. It's up to you! In any event, we will welcome you into our community and make you feel right at home. We guarantee you'll enjoy the comradery and good fellowship.

Ministry Constitution

Constitution of St. Gregory the Great Senior Citizens Organization

ARTICLE I - NAME

This organization shall be known as Saint Gregory the Great Senior Citizens Organization.

ARTICLE II - PURPOSE

The purpose of this organization is to provide its members with activities and enjoyment - social, educational, spiritual, or recreational, and to foster and promote friendship, love, and a spirit of helpfulness.

ARTICLE III - PARISH LIAISON

The parish liaison of this organization shall be appointed by the pastor.

ARTICLE IV - MEMBERSHIP

- A. Applicants for membership must express an interest in participating in St. Greg's Senior activities. The executive Board will accept applications from non-parish members who will enjoy all privileges of the organization; however they will not be eligible for elective office, which is limited to registered parishioners of St. Gregory the Great, but they may be committee chairpersons.
- B. Applicants must be at least 55 years of age.
- C. Spouses of applicants may be younger than 55 years of age.
- D. Participants in the Senior Citizens Bowling League must be members of the organization.

- E. Upon a member's death, a Mass card in his or her memory will be provided. In addition, an honor guard of members shall attend the funeral mass, if such mass takes place at the Saint Gregory the Great Church.
- F. Honorary Membership To obtain honorary membership a candidate or his or her spouse or caretaker needs to apply to the Board for consideration. Annual dues shall be waived. They shall receive the same death benefits as a regular dues-paying member. To be eligible for this benefit he or she must be a dues paying member for 10 or more continuous years and have reached the age of 90 years.

ARTICLE V – DUES

- A. Dues shall be established by the Executive Board each year.
- B. Organization membership year shall be from October 1st to September 30th.

ARTICLE VI - MEETINGS

- A. General membership meetings will be held on the second Monday of each month, starting at 1:00 pm, unless otherwise specified.
- B. The Ministry Center is designated as the usual place of meeting.

ARTICLE VII - OFFICERS

- (A)President (B) First Vice President (C) Second Vice President (D) Recording Secretary
- (E) Corresponding Secretary (F) Treasurer (G) Membership Chair

ARTICLE VIII – DUTIES

PRESIDENT

- A. Presides at all General Membership and Executive Board meetings.
- B. Attends Committee meetings where practical.
- C. Appoints Committee Heads as required.
- D. Supervises all club activities.
- E. In the absence of the treasurer, signs all checks issued by the Organization.
- F. Represents the Organization at official church functions. At his/her discretion, he/she may appoint a delegate to represent the Organization at any church function.
- G. May call a meeting of ELECTED OFFICERS ONLY at any time he/she deems necessary.

FIRST VICE PRESIDENT

A. The First Vice President will preside at any meetings at which the President is not present.

- B. Assists the President in any way required.
- C. To be responsible for member attendance at meetings and distribute that information to the refreshment committee and membership chair.
- D. To notify the parish office of items to be included in the church bulletin.

SECOND VICE PRESIDENT

- A. In the absence of the First Vice President, the Second Vice President will assume the duties of the First Vice President.
- B. Will act as Program and Entertainment Chairperson. For programs the topic of the guest speaker shall be informational.

RECORDING SECRETARY

- A. Records all actions at both the Executive Board and General membership meetings.
- B. Compiles and provides copies of the Organization's Minutes, for vote of approval, at the next Executive Board meeting and General Membership meeting.

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY

- A. Will be responsible for receiving and answering all Organization correspondence.
- B. Will be responsible for mailing to the membership the minutes of the General Membership meeting.
- C. Prepares and distributes news releases, when appropriate.
- D. Keeps a record of and sends out get-well and sympathy cards.
- E. Arranges for Mass cards to be issued for deceased members.

TREASURER

- A. Receives all monies and signs all checks.
- B. Keeps an accurate record of Organization funds received and expended, and balances the Organization's bank statement.
- C. Pays all outstanding bills of the organization.
- D. Presents a Treasurer's Report at each Executive Board and General Membership meeting.
- E. Provides documentation to Parish Treasurer for quarterly audit.

MEMBERSHIP CHAIR

- A. Keeps an accurate listing of all paid-up members.
- B. Collects membership dues and turns such dues over to the Treasurer.
- C. Compiles and distributes a roster to each officer and committee head.

ARTICLE IX - TERMS OF OFFICE

- A. ELECTED OFFICERS: The term of office for all Elected Officers shall be one year, October 1 to September 30.
- B. Presidents shall hold office for no more than two (2) consecutive years; may again preside after one year of absence from office.
- C. Other officers may serve as long as they are reelected and may not have 3 consecutive unexcused absences without being replaced.
- D. COMMITTEE HEADS: The term of office for all appointed Committee Heads shall be one year, October 1 to September 30. They shall be subject to reappointment by the President.

ARTICLE X - NOMINATIONS AID ELECTIONS

NOMINATING COMMITTEE: Four months prior to the annual election, the President shall appoint the Chairman of the Nominating Committee. The chairman will select (two) members from the general membership (to work with him.) The chairman will announce to the general membership at the May general meeting that the committee is accepting nominations for the offices. Chairman will make a report to the Board of Directors one month prior to the election.

ELECTIONS: Election of officers shall be voted on at the August general meeting. Details for nominations and elections are as follows:

- A. Unless ineligible because of other provisions of this constitution, all members in good standing shall be eligible for any office in each election, but no member may be a candidate for more than one office on the nominated slate of officers. In the event a nominated candidate loses the election, they may run for another officership yet to be voted.
- B. The Nominating Committee shall make or receive further nominations at any time prior to the election (including "nominations from the floor"). It will notify the general membership of the nominees at the July meeting. Nominations from the floor will be accepted up to, and including, the day of election.
- C. The Nominating Committee shall, if required, prepare ballots and shall present the slate of candidates to the membership at the August meeting.
- D. Each member in good standing shall be eligible to vote. Election shall be by majority of votes cast for each office.
- E. If there is only one candidate for an office, election shall be by a single vote from the secretary.

F. In the event of the death or resignation of an officer, the president shall with board approval appoint a person to fill the unexpired term.

ARTICLE XI - EXECUTIVE BOARD

The Executive Board shall consist of the elected officers.

It shall meet each month preceding the monthly general membership meeting as agreed to by that

Executive Board, unless otherwise specified.

The BOARD may be called into special session by the President at any time for the purpose of discussing Organization business.

The BOARD will have the authority and responsibility to make all business decisions for the organization.

ARTICLE XII - DECISIONS

Any member may make recommendations and motions from the floor at any General Membership meeting.

ARTICLE XIII - STANDING COMMITTEES

(a) Travel, (b) Refreshments, (c) Tickets, (d) Telephone, (e) Nominating, (f) Supplies, (g) Split Club; also other Committees as necessary.

ALL COMMITTEE HEADS to be appointed by the President.

TRAVEL

- A. Collects information on trips, etc., and presents to the Executive Board and General Membership.
- B. Collects funds for such trips from members, transfers funds to the Treasurer, and makes a financial report to the Board at monthly Board meetings.
- C. Shall be subject to audit as requested.
- D. The TRAVEL NEWS should be sent to the Corresponding/Recording Secretary by Friday of the week previous to the monthly meeting for distribution to the membership.

REFRESHMENTS

- A. Orders, picks up, and supervises the serving of refreshments at the meetings.
- B. As required, supervises kitchen operations.

TICKETS

- A. Take reservations and collect money at the general membership meetings as well as through the mail.
- B. Check reservations and distribute dinner choice tickets for events.

TELEPHONE

- A. Communicate with members on events and cancellations.
- B. Arranges for a delegation of members to attend wakes and/or participate as members of honor guard at funeral services for deceased members.

SUPPLIES

A. Orders all necessary supplies.

B. Obtains, prepares and serves liquid refreshments at meetings, functions and events.

SPLIT CLUB

Sells split club tickets and distributes winnings.

ARTICLE XIV - RATIFICATION OF CONSTITUTION

A. The constitution shall be ratified by a majority of the members present at the general meeting.

B. Members will be notified prior to voting on any change(s) to the Constitution.

ARTICLE XV - DISSOLUTION CLAUSE

In the event of the dissolution of the Organization, the Executive Board shall be responsible for

satisfying any and all outstanding Organization liabilities from existing assets and delivering any

and all remaining assets, including any funds, to St. Gregory the Great Church, Williamsville,

New York.

Revised: October 2010

History of Ministry

HISTORY OF THE SAINT GREGORY THE GREAT SENIOR CITIZENS ORGANIZATION

Part I – The early years - 1987 to 2000 - by Virginia Cichocki

Rule #2 in our Constitution states: The purpose of this organization is to provide its members with activities and enjoyment - social, educational, spiritual, recreational - and to foster and promote friendship, love and a spirit of helpfulness toward each other.

In July of 1987, Monsignor McNamara was pressured by some ladies to start a Senior Group at St. Gregory's. Reluctantly he agreed to give it a try. He set up a meeting and expected about 40 people to come. When 88 arrived, he was amazed. He asked officers from St. Peter & Paul's Seniors to attend and give us information on how to get started. The first actual meeting was attended by 121 people. Officers were appointed and committees were formed.

Norm Steger was our first President and Irene Wozniak Hagin was our First Vice-President. Virginia Cichocki was our Second Vice-President and Program Chairperson. Bernice Engel was Secretary with Kay Dalton as Treasurer. Six months later, Monsignor asked us to mail the minutes of our meetings to each member and Betty Eberle became Corresponding Secretary.

We made a good team, and through 'trial and error', we became very successful. In a year's time, we surpassed St. Peter and Paul's with membership and activities. This was a very trying and difficult time. Money was short - donations from businesses were sought - many sacrifices were made by these officers - but we made it!

Committees were formed:

Travel - Carol and Tony LaFornara, succeeded by Betty McGurrin Membership - Jean Spero and Ann LaFornara, succeeded by Jane May and Florence

Narowski, and later by Marie Urbanski

Refreshments - Marge and Phinie Fiorella, succeeded by a large number of members

Sunshine - Rita Senecal left after a few months because of illness and Ceil Mikolaczek took over and is still active.

Special Events - Russel Insera, Dale Messmer

Golfing - Henry Miller, Dale Messmer, Paul Boland

Decorations - Marge Fiorella, Irene Wozniak Hagin and Ginny Czarnecki for Special Events

Supplies and Storage were Chester Cichocki assisted by Peter Hartmann. Years later, Peter took over assisted by Chester; later assisted by John Leutze and Henry Stanky.

There are still a lot of people involved in our organization who are unsung heroes. They help at a lot of our meetings and functions in so many ways - to list them all would take too long. Members who are in charge of refreshments, Sergeant - at - Arms, Bingo, photographers, special activities of all sorts. Oh so many, many more. It took many hands working together to make our Seniors so great. Many personal friendships were formed through volunteering. We even have a couple who met here and later married.

Our first venture was a Halloween Party, followed by a Christmas Party at the Town & Country Restaurant. Since then, we have had numerous social and spiritual functions, including a St. Valentine's Day luncheon in the gym, as well as celebrating St. Patrick's Day; Mass and breakfast on holy days; indoor and outdoor picnics; St. Joseph's Table; Dyngus Day; Octoberfest with the "Frankfurters" (one of the parties had 360 in attendance and another had 334), installation luncheons; a variety show; membership teas; Pot luck dinner; golf; Christmas luncheons and a Pizza Party at Christmas time. A few years back, we added a Chinese Auction, which was a huge success; and a catered dinner to replace our

annual pot luck dinner..

We wanted to make our organization enjoyable to everyone. We had speakers on various subjects and live performers. Bingo, bridge and pinochle were played after meetings.

Tony and Carol had a very active Travel Group. There were lots of day trips to nearby points of interest; yearly 5 day trips to the Catskills, Poconos, Wildwood, Myrtle Beach, all the shows at Shea's and Toronto; cruises to Hawaii, Alaska and the Mediterrean - Too many to list individually.

Russell Insera and Dale Messmer hosted baseball games, Fort Erie Races; Shows at Kleinhans; Ice Capades, etc., which Norm Steger took over.

Joan Steger started the Honor Guard and a Telephone Committee to inform members of a death in our group. Everyone of our deceased members' families wrote to let us know how much they were touched by our attendance. Elda Bagar followed Joan as chairperson. Joyce Stanky made a banner to be used at funeral services. Ken Schwert helped design it. The bronze stand for the banner was donated by Lucretia LoGalbo's family in her honor.

In Chester Cichocki's administration, a bowling league was added to our activities. We started with 30 people and last year we had 16 teams with 64 members, plus a lot of subs. This is a part of our Senior organization, as all bowlers must be a Senior Citizens member to be able to bowl. A nicer friendlier group, you cannot find. First officers were Harry Czarnecki, Ed Fix, Paul Boland and Dale Messmer, followed by Chester and Virginia Cichocki, Peter and Mary Hartman, Bill Harkins, Ken Martin.

In 1996, a SEATS [Seniors Eating Alone Together Society] Program was added as an offspring of our group, organized by John Rinaldo. A very successful and enjoyable group and later taken over by Rita McGorry.

Our organization has helped the parish in numerous ways. Every Monday, a group of our Seniors count the collections at the rectory, help with various mailings, and have been active in the Building Ministry Campaign. We provide altar servers for the funerals, eucharistic ministers, ushers and ladies help decorate the church for holidays and special occasions. We gave assistance to the children as to how to vote in a 'mock' election, donated \$1,000.00 for the Grotto and \$3,000.00 for the Ministry Building Fund, plus donations to Mercy Flight, the Alzheimers Foundation, Canine Helpers, and Hospice.

As another example of our group's generosity, Porcia Gillespie, a 5-year old student at St. Greg's school needed a liver transplant that took place in a Pittsburg hospital. Our members were very generous in their donations to help the family.

We have contact with Sister Mary Johnice and the St. Adalbert's "Response To Love Center". They feed the hungry, clothe the poor and provide for Seniors who are virtually prisoners in their own homes. For many years, at Christmas time, we asked our members to bring gifts for those seniors and we also gave a cash donation. This has been very successful. In 1988, Barbara Barbarosa asked us to be active in this endeavor, and the first year we collected over 240 presents and over \$700 in cash. The practice continued until 2001 when it was decided that a new charity would be supported at this season each year.

I'd like to read the names of all the officers we've had during the first few years of our St. Gregory the Great Senior Citizens organization. For a complete listing go to Appendix I of this history.

1987 -1988 and 1988 -1989 President 1st Vice-President 2nd Vice-President

Norm Steger Irene Wozniak Hagin Virginia Cichocki (also Program Chairperson)

Recording Sec'y.

Corres. Sec'y.

Bernice Engel
Betty Eberle
Kay Dalton

1989 - 1990

President Norm Steger

lst Vice-President Virginia Cichocki (also

Program Chairperson)

2nd Vice-President Joan Steger

Recording Sec'y. Virginia Snyder Starks

Corres. Sec'y. Margaret Abbott

Treasurer Kay Dalton

1990 -1991 and

1991 - 1992

President Chester Cichocki

lst Vice-President Virginia Cichocki (also

Program Chairperson)

2nd Vice-PresidentMarge FiorellaRecording Sec'y.Bernice EngelAss't Recording Sec'yAlice AugustineCorres. Sec'y.Rosemary Hempel

Ass't Corres Sec'y

Margaret Abbott

Treasurer Ann Mroka

As officers, Chester and I had become very friendly with Msgr. McNamara He discussed our group with us on numerous times. He was awed at what we did. He never interfered, let us run it our way and on one occasion had said, "You people never cease to amaze me. Never in all my dreams did I expect this group to be this great". And I agree.

PART II – And the beat goes on!

The early history [Part I, above] of the SGSC organization was created by Virginia Cichocki. It has been updated and revised by her over the years. Note that there also exist some photo albums [Vol I, II, and III] that include photos of many of the SGSC activities over the early years. Also, a listing of member biographies, including brief biographical sketches (see Appendix V) of many of our members, is in the process of being created [compiled by John Rinaldo] starting in 2001.

Officers

The Board of Directors of our organization identifies the Officers of the SGSC group and a complete listing is provided in Appendix I of this history.

Membership

The membership of the Saint Gregory's Senior Citizen [SGSC] organization has grown steadily since the beginning in 1987. A summary listing is provided in Appendix II of this history. A listing identifying all past members [nearly complete] is also provided in Appendix III (alphabetically by name) and in Appendix IV (numerically by member number).

A number of our members have had significant careers and have contributed greatly to our community. Appendix V presents some brief biographical sketches from those members [or members of their family or close acquaintances] who have been gracious enough to submit such personal information. If any of you members wish to contribute additional such information (especially for past members who are no longer with us), it would be much appreciated.

SAINT GREGORY'S SENIOR CITIZENS ORGANIZATION HISTORY

Let's try to remember some of the highlights and accomplishments of various events and the people who were most directly involved. If any of you members remember additional noteworthy occurrences and want to add to this record, please contact J.Rinaldo [ph- 688-8504].

1999-2001

Many things were happening at St. Greg's during this time when the church was being remodeled and what had been the parish residence was being greatly expanded and converted into our Ministry Center. The Senior Citizen's Board, under the capable leadership of President Rita McGorry, included Joe Calaman [1st Vice President], Jane Dalach [2nd Vice President and Program Chairperson], Ed Fix [Treasurer], Joyce Stanky [Recording Secretary], and Ellie Martin, Corresponding Secretary, during 1999-2000, and they all continued to serve during 2000-2001, except for Joe Calaman who was replaced by John Rinaldo. During this period we also remember fondly that Deacon Jack Klein was assigned as our group's Moderator and he served well until his untimely death in Sept. 2000. Jack always had a friendly smile for our members, attended all of our meetings, and had a unique sense of humor in the quips he often offered during our monthly meetings.

Our monthly meetings during this time had grown to include upward of 150 members and we were rapidly outgrowing the school cafeteria. Once the church remodeling was finished, we were reassigned to meet in the Gathering Room. Unfortunately, that space was still inadequate. I remember meetings where you could hardly find a place to sit and the acoustics were so bad that you knew the speaker was saying something, but you might not be able to make out what it was! But thanks to an outstanding effort by Rita, who has had great rapport with Monsignor, all of the priests and deacons, as well as all of the parish office staff, she was able to have our meetings moved into the

new Ministry Center where there is plenty of room.

A number of other changes also took place for our organization during this time period much to the credit to President McGorry. The mailing list, paper for copies of the monthly meeting minutes, the travel news and envelopes are now provided by the parish office to our group. Of course, Rita has also done much (and continues to do so) for the parish community – she has provided telephone committees to advise members when one of our group has died and to ask them to participate in an Honor Guard for that member's funeral mass; and a telephone committee to contact SEATS members to determine interest in attending those luncheons which she continues to organize and schedule.

2001-2003

The Board during this period was headed by President Helen Pendolino, with a slate of new candidates for other positions: Therese Cavaretta as 1st Vice President, Tony Vertrano as 2nd Vice President and Program Chairman, and Tom Ruthven as Treasurer. During the first half of this term [2001 – 2002], Joyce Stanky was Recording Secretary with Marge Gustaferro as Corresponding Secretary. For 2002 –2003, Alice Augustine became Recording Secretary with Ginny Lauria as Corresponding Secretary.

Several significant changes and new activities were initiated by this new Board. The minimum age for membership was reduced from 60 to 55. It was proposed that a new charity be selected each year to receive our support during the Christmas season. In 2001, for example, we collected and donated money to support the Cornerstone Manor, a part of the City Mission that provides aid to needy women and children. We participated in the Loaves and Coffee hours held after selected Sunday masses to help members of our large parish to socialize and get to know

one another better. A special Mother's Day mass followed by a continental breakfast was held in the Ministry Center during May 2002 that was well attended by our members. Our Senior Citizens group continued to have celebrations and parties for all of the traditional events such as membership teas, holiday celebrations, and a summer picnic.

A memorable example was the great St. Patrick's Day party held in 2002 at the Fairdale Banquet Center. We also participated in the Retreat which occurred in October 2002. Our summer picnic was held in August 2003 at the picnic grove associated with the grove at Banchetti's restaurant, with the food catered by the restaurant. As always, our travel group is active in numerous trips for entertainment or to visit sites both near and far. More active participation in all of our activities for all of our members is encouraged. For each monthly meeting, for example, different members are asked to lead the group in our starting prayer and for the pledge of allegiance to the flag.

Another change was made during 2003 on a trial basis – we will accept memberships from eligible seniors from other parishes. Time will tell if this practice will continue in the future.

Appendix I

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

The officers of our St. Gregory the Great Senior Citizens organization are elected by the membership each year to serve as a member of the Board of Directors for a term of one year, and as provided by the terms

of our Bylaws. The following list identifies the various people who have served as members of the Board since the organization was founded. Note that a number of additional people have also served as chairpersons for various important functions not listed here.

1987 -1988 and

1988 - 1989

President Norm Steger

lst Vice-President Irene Wozniak Hagin 2nd Vice-President Virginia Cichocki (also

Program Chairperson)

Recording Sec'y.

Corres. Sec'y.

Bernice Engel
Betty Eberle
Kay Dalton

1989 - 1990

President Norm Steger

lst Vice-President Virginia Cichocki (also

Program Chairperson)

2nd Vice-President Joan Steger

Recording Sec'y. Virginia Snyder Starks

Corres. Sec'y. Margaret Abbott

Treasurer Kay Dalton

1990 -1991 and

1991 -1992

President Chester Cichocki

lst Vice-President Virginia Cichocki (also

Program Chairperson)

2nd Vice-PresidentMarge FiorellaRecording Sec'y.Bernice Engel

Ass't Recording Sec'y

Corres. Sec'y.

Alice Augustine

Rosemary Hempel

Ass't Corres Sec'y Margaret Abbott

Treasurer Ann Mroka

1992 - 1993 President Ist Vice-President 2nd Vice-President Recording Sec'y. Corres. Sec'y. Treasurer Rosemary Kacko Kane

Norm Steger
Marge Fiorella
June Alker
Joyce Wittman
Betty McGurrin
Rosemary Hempel and

1993 - 1994 President Ist Vice-President 2nd Vice-President Recording Sec'y. Corres. Sec'y. Treasurer

Bill Harkins
Marge Fiorella
Nancy Harkins
Joyce Wittman
Betty McGurrin
Rosemary Kacko Kane

1994 -1995 President Ist Vice-President 2nd Vice-President Recording Sec'y. Corres. Sec'y. Treasurer

Bill Harkins
Marge Fiorella
Nancy Harkins
Joyce Wittman
Alice Augustine
Rosemary Kacko Kane

1995 - 1996 President Ist Vice-President 2nd Vice-President Recording Sec'y Corres Sec'y Treasurer

Marge Fiorella
Jane Dalach
Betty Montani
Alice Augustine
Rita McGorry
Rosemary Kacko Kane

1996 - 1997

President 1st Vice-President Marge Fiorella Jane Dalach